
“Minutes” 

Meeting of Fall Creek Cemetery 

October 20, 2018 
 

The annual meeting of the Fall Creek Cemetery Association (FCCA) was held on October 20, 2018 at 

the Spicewood Community Center in Spicewood, Texas.  The meeting was called to order by 

Secretary/Treasurer Rick Norwood at 10:00 am. 

 

The following Members of the Board were present: Dwayne Schuessler, Rick Norwood, Steve 

Johnson and Kristy Willis. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Rick went over expenses, the only payment currently coming out of the 

account is for the lawn mowing services.  He also mentioned that the check came in from the city for 

the fence repairs.  Rick stated that Martha did open the money market account for the association 

as previously discussed.  The totals in each account were discussed and bank statements were 

provided for review.  Dwayne mentioned how well off the association is currently and opened a 

discussion about adding the roads to the east side area.   

 

Discussion of Old Business:  Meeting minutes from last year were not available.  Rick has been 

keeping up with business during a very difficult year and has expressed his wishes to pass the 

baton to the next individual that is qualified to do so.  Please contact any of the Board Members if 

you are interested.  

 

Discussion of New Business:  Dwayne stated that he had renewed the permit with TXDOT for the 

green Highway sign.  Some discussion went around the table about keeping the sign and billboard 

for our benefit.  

Rick was contacted by an Austin Police Department’s wife regarding wanting to be buried at the 

cemetery.  Since the standard criteria for being buried at Fall Creek was not met, Rick was able to 

contact the board to get approval.  He is currently working with the family as well as Cook Waldon 

on the details.   

Group talked about putting in a circular drive on the new side of the cemetery and agreed to get the 

gravel and base materials started.  

Group also looked over maps on details for the new roads.  Talked about the entrances from the 

highway and the best way to address.  The road from the old area to the new area will be less costly 

and should be started first.  Guys in group (Dwayne, Steve) agreed to meet out there to get some 

measurements and an idea of how much base material would be needed.   

We also discussed redoing the curbing on the back road and several people talked about having 

some materials donated from various vendors.  Guys in group also agreed to go out and flag off the 

area for the road to get the process started.   

 

Meeting adjourned by Dwayne at 10:56 am and lunch was served. 


